
    John's interest in plant medicines began when he was a boy helping his 
grandfather (who did not believe in doctors) pick medicinal plants in the 
woods.   
    After college he was trained by the U.S. Forest Service in habitat 
analysis techniques. 
    Today he is a Wildlife Consultant working for Idaho State University, 
University of Wyoming, and other institutions focusing on habitat and food 
habits of wildlife and early human residents of the mountain west. 
    As a wildlife technician and then a consultant, he has worked for the 
U.S. Forest Service, Wyoming Game and Fish Department, and several 
universities.  He spent three years trapping, radio collaring , and 
following grizzly bears to collect food habitats data for the Interagency 
Grizzly Bear Study Team, participated in the first comprehensive 
habitat-typing of the Yellowstone Ecosystem, conducted the first 
radio-telemetry behavior and habitat study of  bighorn sheep, discovered and 
collected the first specimens in the United States of the rare Venezuelan 
Kissing Bug, (which carries Chagas disease), surveyed mountain goats in the 
Beartooth Plateau, and conducted many habitat inventories in the western 
states.  For 15 years he has headed up the Bighorn Sheep/Selenium Project on 
Middle Mountain outside Dubois, Wyoming. 
    As a plant collector and medic in 1984, he participated in the first 
biological exploration of the Omo River drainage of southwest Ethiopia in 
which ethnobotany of several isolated tribes was his special interest. 
    For 13 years, he was an outfitter and guide in Fremont, Sublette, and 
Sweetwater counties as well as a guide in Escalante National Monument, Utah. 
    John worked along with physicians seasonally at a medical clinic in 
Colorado for eight years testing and treating patients with Native American 
plant medicines as well as other integrative medicines. 
    He has also been a lecturer at National Medical Conferences, 
representing alternative medicine. 
    He currently teaches a class in alternative native plant medicines for 
the Wyoming Family Medicine Residency Program, sponsored by the University 
of Wyoming. 
    He was the inspiration behind the making of the video documentary 
called The Sheep Eaters which has aired many times on Wyoming Public 
Television. 
    He continues to teach classes on ethnobotany/edible medicinal plants 
all around Wyoming and surrounding states. 


